
 

Note: To subscribe to the Public Safety Building Project e-mail notifications, click here to provide your name and 
email address. 

Here is a look-ahead at the construction work planned for the Public Safety Building,  
from March 8, 2021 to March 12, 2021 

Project Overview:  

Construction of a combined public safety building commenced in December 2020 on the site of the former Town 
Hall at 26 Bryant Street. The new building will house the staff and equipment of Fire, Police, and Dispatch 
departments. The new combined Public Safety Building will replace two older Town buildings: Police Station at 
600 High Street (built in 1962) and the Fire Station at 436 Washington Street (built in 1930). The new building is 
scheduled to open in the fall of 2022. 

What to expect March 8, 2021 (Monday) through March 12, 2021 (Friday):  

• The project site remains closed to the public. 
• The bulk excavation on site is almost complete. Crews are currently installing dewatering systems for the 

next phases of construction. 
• On the morning of Monday, March 8th, crews will mobilize equipment and begin ground improvement and 

foundation work that includes the installation of aggregate piers. A Dedham Police Detail will be onsite to 
assist trucks delivering the drill equipment along Washington and Bryant Streets.  

• Ground improvement work includes vibratory compaction so some vibrations might be felt outside of the 
project site. However, the project team anticipates than any vibrations felt outside the project site will be 
below industry recognized levels at which structures could incur damage. Crews will be continuously 
monitoring this work to mitigate any disturbances. This work is scheduled to be completed by the end of 
March 2021. 

• During the ground improvement work, crews will be using large machinery and trucks, equipped with back-
up alarms that may be heard around the project site. Trucks may be entering and exiting the site along Bryant 
Street, hauling material to the site.  

• The onsite construction trailer will be moved to another location within the site boundaries. 
• No additional traffic impacts or pedestrian impacts are anticipated during this week. 

Construction Hours: 

• Crews will be working on-site Monday through Friday, from 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM 

Project Team Contact Information: 

• Immediate issues or concerns, please contact the Dedham Town Manager’s Office at 781-751-9100. 
• For general questions or concerns, please contact the project team at psb@dedham-ma.gov 
• For more information about the Public Safety Building Project, please visit the project website at 

www.dedham-ma.gov/psb 
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